
Report on the Declamation Contest Organized by the Department of Arabic 
 
Today on the 21th of September, 2024,  the Department of Arabic Government Degree College for Women, 
Baramulla under the patronage of the worthy principal, Prof. (Dr.) Neelofar Bhat organized an award-
winning speech competition titled "An Ideal Teacher - Prophet Muhammad (PBUH)" in the Smart 
Room of the college. The competition saw enthusiastic participation from  the students, who eloquently 
expressed their views on the topic. The program commenced with the recitation of the Holy Quran and a 
Na’at  by Prof. Dawood Ahmad following this the opening remarks were delivered by Prof. Abdul Hamid  
Shah. The keynote welcome address was presented by Dr. Faiaz Ahmad, who captivated the audience with 
his unique style and thoughtful insights. The judging panel for the event consisted of distinguished faculty 
members, Dr. Ali Mohd. Lone, Dr. Saliha Shah and Dr. Faiaz Ahmad, meticulously evaluated the 
performances of the participants, who showcased exceptional oratory skills. Dr. Saliha and Dr. Hilal Ahmad 
addressed the participants after the contest, praising the significance and educational value of the event. 
They lauded the students' dedication and interest, appreciating their hard work in preparing for the 
competition. Their words served as a source of encouragement and inspiration for the participants. During 
the prize distribution ceremony, the enthusiasm and commitment of the students were apparent, particularly 
noted by the college Principal  Prof. (Dr.) Neelofar Bhat. 
The worthy Principal Prof. (Dr.) Neelofar Bhat praised the students for their active engagement and urged 
them to continue participating in such events, emphasizing the importance of organizing more competitions 
in the future, and said that the speech competition not only provided a platform for students to showcase 
their public speaking abilities but also fostered a deeper understanding of the exemplary life of Prophet 
Muhammad (PBUH) as a role model for teachers and students alike. 
The program concluded with a vote of thanks by Prof. Shafia Jamal, who expressed gratitude to all 
participants and guests, bringing the event to a successful close. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


